Meeting of Advisory Committee on Consumer Protection

December 5, 2017
8:30 a.m.
Members present:  Bernard Rod, Dan Caplan, Jane Merkin, Joshua Lamel, Ron Jennings, Wolfgang Ludwigs, Nick Jackson, Corinne Yourman
OCP Staff present: Sharon Margolis
The Agenda was adopted.

Minutes of the November meeting were approved.
Old Business
Jane Merkin discussed the Age-Friendly Montgomery Workgroup meeting that she attended.
New Business

Dan Caplan asked everyone to discuss an idea for a project for 2018.  Josh Lamel is interested in a public outreach effort on air duct cleaning.  Jane Merkin would like to continue working with the Age-Friendly Montgomery Workgroup and would also like to get more involved in tracking consumer related legislation.  Wolfgang Ludwigs would like to deal with issues he has seen regarding HOA documents in real estate transactions.  Ron Jennings is interested in addressing financial scams with a focus on financial wellness.  Mr. Caplan said he sees the need for education on how to safely transfer money.  Bernard Rod would like to see outreach to schools to help kids of all ages with financial literacy. Nick Jackson says that tax scams are going to continue to proliferate as tax season approaches and would like to address these. He also suggested reaching out to other counties’ consumer protection offices, especially to determine what consumer protection issues they are seeing.  Corinne Yourman is also interested in financial literacy for kids, perhaps with an information campaign for parents about how to talk to kids about these issues. Ms. Yourman suggested that either Eric Friedman or Tracy Rezvani attend the next Advisory Committee meeting to inform them of where they can help.  The 2018 calendar was discussed, and it was determined that all of the meetings would remain scheduled for the first Tuesday of the month.
Office Report

OCP staff reported on statistics for the month of November.  Automotive cases topped the list of those received, followed by Retail and Home Improvement.  Staff made presentations to the Vietnamese American Senior Association and the National Council of Jewish Women.  OCP is involved with the Public Service Commission in its consideration of whether to allow access to real time reporting of energy usage to third parties.  OCP partnered with the Office of Emergency Management in a presentation at Montgomery College on Disaster Preparedness in the Digital Age.  Staff also met with the Maryland Building Industry Association to discuss potential changes to Chapter 31C of the County Code. 
The meeting adjourned at 9:35 a.m.  The next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, January 2, 2018, at 8:30 a.m., at 1451 Seven Locks Road, Rockville, MD 20854.
